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Mr. President, 

Thailand congratulates Lesotho on its recent ratification of the International Convention for the Protection of All Persons from Enforced Disappearances. We also commend the Government of Lesotho for its continued engagement with various international organizations, partner countries, and civil society organizations, to enhance the protection and promotion of human rights in the country.

We particularly welcome the transformation of the Department of Social Welfare into the Ministry of Social Development, with a focus on protecting the rights of the vulnerable groups.  While the Government of Lesotho has made significant progress in further realizing women and children’s rights, we would like to recommend Lesotho to step up the efforts to improve gender equality situation as well as to promote the rights of persons with disabilities, especially with regard to access to education and employment opportunities. 
We firmly believe that education is fundamental to the realization of economic and social rights, and thus encourage Lesotho to continue working towards achieving universal primary education (MDG 2). In particular, we recommend the Government of Lesotho to allocate more resources to improve educational infrastructure as well as to take the necessary steps to ensure that members of the local communities, especially those living in the rural areas, realize the importance of education for both boys and girls.

In addition, Thailand notes the concern that despite the National HIV Prevention Strategy for a multi-sectoral response to the HIV Epidemic, the country’s prevalence rate is still very high. We would like to encourage Lesotho to redouble efforts to prevent HIV infection. Thailand stands ready to share our experiences and best practices in this issue. 
Through the Thai-Africa Initiative, we are ready to work together with Lesotho, including through bilateral technical cooperation programmes, to help the Lesothans realize their right to development. 
Thank you, Mr. President. 

